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Via Electronic Filing
December 2, 2013

Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, N.E.

Washington, D.C. 20426

Re:  Project No. P-14425-000
Scott’s Mill Hydropower Project, Liberty University, Inc.
Second Six-Month Preliminary Permit Progress Report

Dear Ms. Bose:

On December 6, 2012, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission issued a Preliminary
Permit to Liberty University, Inc. (“Liberty™) regarding the Scott’s Mill Hydropower Project No.
14425 (“Project”). Pursuant to Article 4 of the Preliminary Permit, Liberty University, Inc.
hereby submits its second six-month progress report. During the second six-month period of the
Preliminary Permit, on behalf of Liberty, Luminaire Technologies has:

e Conducted project site visits and meetings with the owner of the existing Scott’s
Mill Dam concerning powerhouse siting feasibility, timing, economic,
geotechnical, construction and engineering issues.

e Continued to evaluate the feasibility of installing new or refurbished turbine and
generation equipment. Focused on new vertical full Kaplin turbines and
generating equipment or refurbished Francis turbines and generators.

e Continued discussions with Commonwealth of Virginia resource agencies
concerning minimum flows, recreation, and public access at the site.

e Continued review regarding commercial aspects of the Project, including
financial and marketing assessments.

Liberty intends to pursue the following development activities over the next six month

period:
e Continue to evaluate new vertical full Kaplin turbines (and generating
equipment) and refurbished Francis turbines and generators.
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e Continue to review and evaluate the commercial, financial, and operational
aspects of the Project.

e Continue to identify and refine studies, investigations, tests, plans and
specifications regarding the Project.

Please contact the undersigned if you have any questions or comments regarding this
progress report.

Respectfully submitted,

LIBERTY UNIVERSITY, INC.
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Mr. Lee Beaumont
Vice President, Auxiliary Services



